

Char Jackson, Public Information Officer

<u>Cjackson@cityofcaldwell.org</u> Phone: (208) 455-4524

CITY OF CALDWELL PRESS RELEASE

DATE: May 31, 2023

Opening ceremonies for the Caldwell Youth Baseball Association (CYBA) summer season will be kicking off on June 3 at 10 a.m. at Ustick Park, 4310 Oregon Ave, Caldwell. Mayor Jarom Wagoner is proud to be throwing out the opening pitch. Opening day will feature the Les Schwab Tire pitching trailer, music, raffles, and activities for families.

CYBA is a non-profit that was established in 1981. The program is for ages 4 -15. Each year its volunteer board members plan and collaborate with local businesses for sponsorships and coordinate with the City of Caldwell to bring baseball to hundreds of kids in the community. This year, CYBA is rebuilding the batting cages at Memorial Park and has invested 10k in equipment this year alone to provide youth in our community with new bats, catcher gear, baseballs, bases, and more.

"This year we are adding a lot more options and expanding our program so that kids in our community have little to no barriers when it comes to engaging in the sport and having fun. Our focus is to foster a safe and fun environment for kids to begin their love for the game and sport in our beautiful Caldwell parks," said Taylor Peterson, CYBA President.